
Courtesy Visit by Ambassador Shimazaki to  

H.E. Mr. Samir Refai, Vice President of the Senate 

 

 

On 20 April 2021, H.E. Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan, paid a 

courtesy visit to H.E. Mr. Samir Refai, Vice President of the Senate. Amb. Shimazaki 

emphasized that the relationship between Japan and Jordan has been developing in all the 

fields and expressed his commitment to make the utmost efforts to even further enhance 

this friendly and strategic relations. H.E. Mr. Refai expressed his keenness to strengthen 

the friendly bilateral relations including the close ties between the Hashemite Royal 

Family of Jordan and the Imperial Family of Japan, and appreciated supports from the 

Government of Japan in all the fields. Both also exchanged views on several issues 

including current regional situations and COVID-19 pandemic situation. 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


